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	Jailed TikToker released following pardoning

	ANGOLA


On 1 January 2025, Angolan TikToker Ana da Silva Miguel (also known as Neth Nahara) was released from detention following a presidential pardon given on 25 December 2024. Neth Nahara was arrested on 13 August 2023 in Luanda, capital city of Angola. On 14 August 2023, she was convicted to six months in prison for the crime of «outrage against the state, its symbols, and bodies» for recording a live video on TikTok criticizing the president. Following an appeal by the public prosecutor on 27 September 2023, her six months sentence was increased to two years in prison. Neth Nahara was denied access to her daily medication for eight months, despite her complicated health condition.
On 1 January 2025, Angolan TikToker, Ana da Silva Miguel (also known as Neth Nahara) was released following a presidential pardoning announced on 25 December 2024.
The authorities arrested Neth Nahara on 13 August 2023 in her home in Angola’s capital Luanda after she broadcast a live TikTok video criticizing President Lourenço. On 15 December 2023, Amnesty International issued an Urgent Action calling, secondary to her immediate release, for the Angolan authorities to ensure Neth – who is HIV positive - be granted immediate access to her treatment and all necessary medication, which she was being denied of at the time. In December 2023, she was admitted to the prison hospital due to health complications. Her lawyers also wrote to the authorities several times asking that Neth be granted immediate access to adequate treatment. In April 2024, her lawyers con-firmed that Neth Nahara began receiving her HIV medications and her health condition had stabilised.
The president’s pardoning on 25 December 2024 happened after an intensive year of Amnesty International’s campaigning for Neth Nahara’s release with Urgent Actions and other actions- including via Amnesty International’s annual Write for Rights campaign. The Urgent Action helped define the narrative around the case which has inspired other organizations and individuals to be aware of her case and join their voices for her immediate release.
In a message to Amnesty International, Neth Nahara shared: «I am free right now, in my house. I was re-lease on 1 January, so I want to say thank you to Amnesty International for everything you did for me…and for everyone who demanded my freedom. Right now, I am in my house, with my kids and speak to my husband and everybody. I want to say thank you».
No further action is requested. Many thanks to all who sent appeals.

